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Nancy Wilson

From: Clare Keys <request-697547-08f1a23f@whatdotheyknow.com>
Sent: 19 October 2020 21:19
To: complaintsandinformation
Subject: Re: CRM FOI 8572 Freedom of Information request - Children with detained parents 

[SEC=OFFICIAL]

Categories: QG

Dear complaintsandinformation, 
 
 
 
Thanks for your email. By county care I mean a child who is fostered or adopted or in temporary care 
overseen by the county/city council 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Clare Keys 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
 
 
 
Classification: OFFICIAL 
 
 
 
 Dear Ms Keys 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Thank you for your email dated 9 October 2020 where you requested 
 
 information about children with detained parents 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Request 
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 In the past 5 years, how many children (under age 18 years, who are UK 
 
 citizens or have leave to remain in UK) were placed in county care due to 
 
 one or more parents being detained by the Home Office relating to their 
 
 immigration status? 
 
 
 
 If relevant, how many of these children were reunited with parents after 
 
 the parental detention 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 From our preliminary assessment, it is clear that we will not be able to 
 
 answer your request without further clarification.  
 
 
 
 The Council requires further information in order to identify and locate 
 
 the information you have asked for.  In particular, it would be useful to 
 
 know what you mean by county care 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Once you have clarified your request, I will be able to begin to process 
 
 your request.  If I do not receive clarification within three months your 
 
 request will be considered to have lapsed. (Under section 1(3) of the 
 
 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), a public authority need not comply with 
 
 a request unless any further information reasonably required to locate the 
 
 information is supplied). 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the 
 
 right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be 
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 submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your 
 
 original letter and should be addressed to: 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Complaints and Access to Information Team 
 
 
 
 Email – [1][Enfield Council request email] 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
 
 communications. 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have 
 
 the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a 
 
 decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information 
 
 Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 
 
 5AF 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 PLEASE NOTE: As most staff are working from home, please email all 
 
 correspondence to us at [2][Enfield Council request email], rather 
 
 than posting  it, as there is likely to be delay in responding to 
 
 correspondence arriving by post 
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 Kind regards 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Theresa Willard 
 
 
 
 Complaints and Information Coordinator 
 
 
 
 Complaints and Information Team 
 
 
 
 Chief Executive Department 
 
 
 
 Enfield Council 
 
 
 
 Silver Street 
 
 
 
 Enfield 
 
 
 
 EN1 3XY 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 Email: [3][email address] 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 ‘Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough fairly, 
 
 delivering excellent services and building strong communities.’ 
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 [4]Signature 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Please use this email address for all replies to this request: 
 
request-697547-08f1a23f@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
 
Disclaimer: This message and any reply that you make will be published on the internet. Our privacy and 
copyright policies: 
 
https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/help/officers 
 
 
 
For more detailed guidance on safely disclosing information, read the latest advice from the ICO: 
 
https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/help/ico-guidance-for-authorities 
 
 
 
Please note that in some cases publication of requests and responses will be delayed. 
 
 
 
If you find this service useful as an FOI officer, please ask your web manager to link to us from your 
organisation's FOI page. 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 


